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City of Auburndale Community Redevelopment Agency Minutes June 17, 2024 

 
Minutes of the Community Redevelopment Agency of the City of Auburndale held on June 17, 2024, at 8:07 p.m. 
in the Commission Room of City Hall, after having been properly advertised, with the following members present: 
Chair Tim Pospichal, Vice Chair Ellie Harper, Dr. Dorothea Taylor Bogert, Keith Cowie, Alex Cam, Jordan Helms, 
and Bill Sterling. Also present: Assistant City Manager Amy Palmer and City Clerk Brandon Henry.  

Motion by Dorothea Taylor Bogert, seconded by Keith Cowie, to approve the Community Redevelopment 
Agency Minutes of the May 20, 2024 meeting. Upon vote, all ayes. 

Assistant City Manager Amy Palmer announced that the Howard Street property has been purchased by the 
Community Redevelopment Agency. The solar panels were paid off with the proceeds of the earnings by the 
former property owner. City Manager Palmer said she asked the former property owner if she had found 
somebody who wanted those solar panels – the former property owner answered that she has not. We plan to 
take them off of the house and send them to auction. We will then demolish the house and sod the area as we 
determine future plans.  

Assistant City Manager Palmer announced that she asked for a cost estimate from the engineer for the Howard 
and Palmetto Street streetscapes. They came back really high, it surprised her. Howard Street came back at $2.2 
million, and Palmetto Street came back at $2.9 million. There was a placeholder in there for Tampa Electric, since 
we do not have those costs yet, pending an electrician and additional work by Tampa Electric – so the number 
may come down a little bit, but she does not anticipate that. She is looking to use those funds to underground 
all the utilities. That is one of our projects, which she will present during the budget presentation. Assistant City 
Manager Palmer said she would like to go ahead and do some undergrounding of the utilities on the two 
streetscapes, Lake Stella, and maybe building up reserves for other streetscapes.  

Dorothea Taylor Bogert asked if the undergrounding of utilities on Orange Street was comparable?  

Assistant City Manager Palmer said she has asked Tampa Electric for a cost estimate every time she talks to them. 
They are not able to provide a cost. She has not been able to find a cost for Orange Street.  

Dorothea Taylor Bogert asked if the cost includes the undergrounding and all the streetscaping?  

Assistant City Manager Palmer answered yes.  

Chair Pospichal asked if there was public comment on any item not on the agenda. There were none.  

1. PRESENTATION OF THE PROPOSED BUDGETS FOR FISCAL YEAR 24/25 AND 25/26  

Assistant City Manager Palmer said the proposed Fiscal Year 24/25 and Fiscal Year 25/26 Budgets being 
presented at this time reflect the proposed Capital Improvement Plan projects in the first two years of the five-
year Capital Improvement Plan that was presented at the Community Redevelopment Agency's last meeting on 
May 20, 2024.  

In addition to general operational expenses, the proposed Fiscal Year 24/25 Budget provides Community 
Redevelopment Agency funding for the following Capital Improvement Plan approved projects:  

• $1,000,000 for Undergrounding Utilities around Lake Stella  

• $500,000 for Splash Pad Reserves  

• $150,000 for the US Highway 92 Commercial Corridor Plan  

The $1,000,000 for Undergrounding Utilities around Lake Stella would bury all overhead utilities on Main Street 
starting near the Baynard House and going north around Lake Stella, stopping at Sesquachita Avenue. $500,000 
for the Splash Pad Reserves is the first of two years for reserves of that project.  
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In addition to general operational expenses, the proposed Fiscal Year 25/26 Budget provides Community 
Redevelopment Agency funding for the following Capital Improvement Plan approved projects:  

• $1,000,000 for Splash Pad Reserves and to start designing the Splash Pad  

• $500,000 for Main Street Streetscape Reserves  

$1,000,000 for the Splash Pad Reserves would represent the second year of building reserves for a total of $1.5 
million in reserves and the ability to construct the Splash Pad in a future fiscal year. $500,000 for Main Street 
Streetscape Reserves represents the first year of building reserves for the construction of a new streetscape on 
Main Street.  

The proposed Fiscal Year 24/25 and Fiscal Year 25/26 Community Redevelopment Agency Budgets for expenses 
and revenues are balanced. The final budget will be presented to the Community Redevelopment Agency Board 
for approval in August. If approved by the Community Redevelopment Agency Board, the Community 
Redevelopment Agency Budgets will be included with the City's Annual Budget and presented at Public Hearings 
in September. Staff recommends tentative approval of the proposed Fiscal Year 24/25 and Fiscal Year 25/26 
Community Redevelopment Agency Budgets. 

Assistant City Manager Palmer presented and explained slides depicting the proposed budgets.  
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Staff recommends tentative approval of the proposed Fiscal Year 24/25 and Fiscal Year 25/26 Community 
Redevelopment Agency Budgets. 

Chair Pospichal asked for public comment. There was no public comment.  

Motion by Dorothea Taylor Bogert, seconded by Bill Sterling, to tentatively approve the proposed Fiscal Year 
24/25 and Fiscal Year 25/26 Community Redevelopment Agency Budgets. 

Dorothea Taylor Bogert asked if we are expecting our tax incremental revenue to decrease in Fiscal Year 25/26, 
or is that a typographical error?  

Assistant City Manager Palmer said that is a typographical error.  

Upon vote, all ayes. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:20:50 p.m. 

 

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing Minutes are true and correct. 

 

_______________________________________________   

Brandon Henry, City Clerk 


